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Laura Belin <laurarbelin@bleedingheartland.com>

records request: DOMO promotional video

OpenRecords, IDPH <idphopenrecords@idph.iowa.gov> Thu, Jan 28, 2021 at 8:43 AM
To: Laura Belin <laurarbelin@bleedingheartland.com>
Cc: Sarah Ekstrand <sarah.ekstrand@idph.iowa.gov>

Laura,

See our responses below in purple to your request. 

1. Copies of any calendar entries showing when DOMO filmed Dr. Caitlin Pedati at Iowa's state Capitol for this
promotional video.

https://www.domo.com/learn/state-of-iowa-customer-video

2. Copies of any records showing payment by DOMO to the Iowa Department of Public Health or to any IDPH
employee in connection with the promotional video filmed at the Iowa Capitol building. If no such payments were
made by DOMO, please confirm that in the response to this request. IDPH does not have any records responsive to
this request.

3. Copies of written correspondence in the possession of IDPH related to DOMO's plans to film inside the state
Capitol building. I am seeking copies of any such records, whether IDPH personnel were the senders, recipients, or
cc'd on the communication. That is, regardless of whether such communication originated with a DOMO
representative, Director Paul Trombino or anyone else at the Department of Administrative Services, anyone working
in the Office of the Governor, anyone working for the Iowa legislature, Dr. Pedati, Dr. Pedati's administrative assistant,

https://www.domo.com/learn/state-of-iowa-customer-video
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or anyone working at the Iowa Department of Public Health. IDPH does not have any records responsive to this
request.

I am requesting all such emails in possession of IDPH, whether they were sent or received through accounts normally
used by staff or the "ECC" addresses used for some communication related to the COVID-19 pandemic or private
email accounts. The Iowa Public Information Board has confirmed that emails from private accounts are subject to the
open records law if such accounts are used to discuss government business. 

Written correspondence includes but is not limited to emails, mailed or hand-delivered letters, internal memos, text
messages via cell phone or Apple Watch or iMessage service, and direct messages sent through apps or social media
platforms. 

4. Copies of any instructions that Governor Reynolds or any staff working in the Office of the Governor or the
Department of Administrative Services provided to Dr. Pedati regarding protocols or restrictions related to filming the
DOMO video. IDPH does not have any records responsive to this request.

To reduce printing and photocopying costs and to facilitate social distancing, I request that these records be provided
in digital format and sent to me via email.
[Quoted text hidden]
-- 
Open Records
Iowa Department of Public Health

Protecting and improving the health of Iowans

This email message and its attachments may contain confidential information that is exempt from disclosure under Iowa Code chapters 22, 139A, and
other applicable law. Confidential information is for the sole use of the intended recipient. If you believe that you have received this transmission in error,
please reply to the sender, and then delete all copies of this message and any attachments. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified
that any review, use, retention, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this message is strictly prohibited by law.


